y F o

-3 -

The Committee examined problems affecting trade
between the two countries. Cahadian Ministers expressed
concern about increases in ievels of certain United States
tariffs arising from the recent reclassification of the United
States tariff, including rates on parts and components.

They urged that the United States Government take action to
correct this situation. They requested that action should

be taken to remove long standing United States restrictions

on imports from Canada of lead and zinc, and cheese. The
United States members expressed their concern over possible
Canadian measures which might adversely affect certain

United States publications. A number of other matters were
discussed including Great Lakes water levels, tourist

customs privileges, and the trade in softwood lumber and coal.

The Committee discussed the energy resources and
energy problems of both countries and their relationship to
economic efficiency. There was general agreement that United

cooperation should be encouraged in areas where such
States-Canadian/cooperation serves the long-term mutual
advantage of both nations. They established a joint working
group to prepare a programme of studies relating to trade
in all kinds of energy between the United States and Canada.

The meeting concluded with a general review of the
international situation by Mr. Rusk and Mr. Martin,

The Canadian Delegation included Mr. Paul Martin,
Secretary of State for External Affairs; Mr. Walter Gordon,
Minister of Finance; Mr. Mitchell Sharp, Minister of Trade

and Commerce; Mr. Harry Hays, Minister of Agriculture;




